Colorado QRP Club
Minutes of June 22, 2024 Semi-Annual Meeting
The meeting was held at the Star Haven Observatory in Strassburg, Colorado, home of Jim Moravec, N0COT.
The meeting was called to order at 11:02 AM by Club Treasurer, Roger Wendell, W0JNR. In attendance (in order of sign-in) were Vince Kumagai (KI0RB), Chris Campbell, Curt Yowell (KC0VFO), Robb Sutter (KC0ZGK), Jim Moravec (N0COT), Shel Radin (KF0UR), Roger Wendell (WB0JNR), and Pete Inskeep (NO2D).
Treasurer’s Report:  Roger, W0JNR reported that the current balance in the checking account is $2,298.92.  This reflects a large increase due to the fine work of Vince Kugami, KI0RB, who had great success at the Adams County Fairgrounds Hamfest held in February.  It was moved and seconded and voted that the Treasurer’s report be accepted.

Secretary’s Report:  It was moved and seconded and voted that the secretary’s report from the December meeting be accepted.

There was discussion of the expenses that are incurred each year.  Roger listed the obligations that the Club has.  One, the cost of running our Zoom meetings, was discussed in detail.  There are alternatives.  Roger will look into those alternatives.  In particular, the Zoom facility called Google Meeting.

Roger asked Jim Moravec, N0COT, if we could agree to hold Field Day 2025 at Star Haven.  Jim not only agreed to 2025, but said we could use Star Haven every year in the future.

Kudos were given to the group of “kids” that are Star Haven Pupils who came out on Friday to help erect the 45-foot tower after attaching the Force 12 beam to it.  Its installation will be a significant enhancement to Field Day efforts on Saturday and Sunday.

There was a brief discussion of the possibility of merging the CQC with the 285 Tech Connect club.  A number of CQC members are also members of the 285 Tech Connect club.  The consensus was that at this time there was no interest in pursuing discussions on a merger.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 AM. It was seconded and voted.  The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, 
Pete Inskeep, NO2D 
CQC secretary.
